WALNUT CREEK INTERMEDIATE INSTRUMENTAL PROGRAM

RITA ZIGAS-BROWN, DIRECTOR

Phone: 925.944.6840 EXT. 8622
Email: rzigas@walnutcreeksd.org
Facebook: WCI Music Program      Twitter: Rita Zigas-Brown@wcimusicprogram
August 19, 2019
Dear Walnut Creek Intermediate Instrumental Music Students and Parents,
It is my pleasure to welcome your son / daughter (back) to the Walnut Creek Intermediate School Music Program.  I am very much looking forward to the opportunity of working with you and your child as we develop an ongoing relationship.

Your choice to be a member of this music program is an indication that you have made a commitment to the Arts, as well as being part of a team. The WCI music program’s philosophy regarding music education is filled with high expectations. I believe that discipline, practice, a positive attitude, reliability, active participation, a lot of heart and cooperation are just a few traits that make for an outstanding member of a performance group. Cultural and historical aspects of music will also be examined and playing opportunities outside of our program will be made available.
It is my goal to nurture young talent, instill a lifelong love for music making and bring students to their highest potential while encouraging creative expression.  Students will be actively involved in a structured environment as we reinforce musical independence in terms of rhythmic and notation reading. I place a great deal of emphasis on rhythm as a core foundation to music reading.  Students will continue to be part of a disciplined rehearsal room, we will expand on musical vocabulary and repertoire, while demonstrating proper handling of instruments, playing posture, hand position, and breath support.  Parents / Guardians can be of great assistance by providing a consistent practice space that is part of the after-school schedule.
Please take the time to thoroughly read this (valuable and logistical) information about our Music Program.

Grading Policy for: SQUIRE, CADET, CONCERT, SYMPHONIC, AND ORCHESTRA
Please read VERY carefully because you will be held accountable for knowing your responsibilities!
· 20% Cooperative Class Participation / Attendance
1. Students earn points for positive effort and / or conduct (being attentive and engaged, working everyday, unprompted), as well as being prepared daily with materials. Guidelines for a productive rehearsal are posted in music room for reference.
2. Daily materials include: PENCIL, method book, sheet music, and instrument (as well as necessary instrument accessories, such as reeds, valve oil, etc.)  with an ID TAG on the case (if you do not have an ID tag, please talk to Mrs. Z-B for one).
3. All students will receive method books, a folder and sheet music for class; music and book MUST be brought to class everyday.
4. Students will lose points if unprepared with materials (book, pencil, instrument, sheet music), or demonstrate poor or uncooperative behavior. 
5. Students need to be in the room by the late bell and seated with materials within 2 minutes of the bell (unprompted); anything beyond this time frame is considered a tardy. 
· 20% Citizenship 
1. You are members of a special musical community; therefore, you will be expected to conduct yourself with integrity in the classroom, as well as on musical field trips and all performances. 
2. All students will be expected to do their part in maintaining the cleanliness of the music room and will be respectful of their peers, and instruments. 
3. School method books that have been loaned to you must be kept in a music folder (along with all other music you will receive) to ensure that the book (and music) is not damaged from unnecessary wear and tear in student backpack.

4. If an instrument is not yours, you do not touch it, PERIOD.
· 20% Performance participation, attendance, set -up and break down. 
1. Appropriate behavior and participation is expected at each and every performance. You are Ambassadors!
· 20% Homework, quizzes and in-class assignments 
1. Playing tests, aural quizzes and (rarely) written quizzes.

· 20% Practice records are to be maintained in WCI planner 
1. Minimum required practice time of 120 minutes a week (2 hours); this may also include multiple instruments. 
2. Please read tips on practice record maintenance on my schoolwires page at:  www.walnutcreeksd.org/wci   Practice records get turned in every Friday with parent signature (to begin the week of Aug 19 for Concert Band and Symphonic Band; a date will be announced for Cadet Band, Squire Band and Orchestra once we are under way).
3. Private lesson time is not considered practice time, it is instructional, but time spent on lesson material, is practice.
Grading Policy for Jazz Band: 2019 – 2020 jazz band students received their contract(s) with more detailed grade descriptions in April, 2018
· 25% Quality of class participation (including unprompted journey to chair with instrument and music).
· 25% Performance participation; this will include the turning in of permission slips and performance essays
· 25% Attendance: One point will be deducted for every two tardies.

· 25% Citizenship; in the classroom, as well as on musical field trips / and festivals. YOU ARE AMBASSADORS
EXTRA CREDIT OPPORTUNITY
· Attendance to outside musical events; a ticket stub or program should be turned in to me within 2 weeks of attendance of the concert. More points can be earned for performer’s signatures, and/or a written report of attended concert.
· Extra playing time: 5 points extra credit for every 30 minutes over the required practice time (2-hour extra credit maximum per week = 20 extra points).
· Performances in musical groups or dance recitals outside of school (show the program to me that has your name included).
· Private lessons are NOT considered extra credit; it is instructional time. However, any time spent practicing music for lesson music or exercises provided (outside of private lesson), is considered practice time.
· Daily assistance in maintaining the cleanliness of the room; picking up trash from the floor, straightening up chairs and stands. 
Concert Dress / Concert Attendance Expectations
· This is a performance-based music program; although I cannot enforce mandatory attendance, attendance at concerts and festivals is strongly encouraged (it is NOT voluntary, it is EXPECTED). Each ensemble is strongest when every individual recognizes their role and responsibility of being a member of an ensemble, which operates like a small community. Check the attached performance calendar (now!) to avoid conflicts! Unless it is an emergency situation, I request at least one month prior to performance (in writing) if you will be absent for the performance. 
· ** If you are absent on the day of a performance, please let me know (via phone message, REMIND, and/or email) if you will or will not be in the evening performance. This is very IMPORTANT!!
· Concert dress for boys:  black dress pants, (long) black socks, black shoes, white shirt, necktie.

· Concert dress for girls: black pants or skort/skirt (that falls below the knee while seated), black socks (or stockings), black shoes, white blouse (short sleeve or long sleeve, no spaghetti strap tank tops), necktie is optional.

· Jazz Band: black slacks/skort/skirt (that falls below the knee while seated), black blouse/shirt, black shoes (ad socks), and necktie (optional for girls).
· No T-shirts, shorts, short skirts, baseball hats, jeans, flip – flops, or tennis shoes accepted! A student who does not come in proper attire may lose participation points (please read that again!). 

· A performance schedule will accompany this letter.

COMMUNICATIONS: I will be using the texting app Remind for various student and parent communications, in addition to email. Each class has its own code. You can download the app or simply receive texts once you initiate the class code.

· A period Jazz Band: text @rziga to 81010

· 1st period Squire Band: text @squireban to 81010
· 2nd period Symphonic Band: text @gd79h2 to 81010
· 3rd period Concert Band: text @8c9e8a8 to 81010 

· 4th period Orchestra: text @79ef8a to 81010 

· 7th period Cadet Band: text @hhh928e to 81010
Student engagement, learning and safety are top priorities for staff at WCI. Each student and each staff member will Be Intentionally…Respectful, Responsible, Kind, Safe, Ready to Learn, #PSCT
Thank you in advance for your support.  I look forward to an extremely productive and fulfilling year.  Please feel free to contact me by voicemail (this is slow because the school phones do not ring during instructional hours), REMIND, or e-mail with any questions you might have. You can also check in on regularly updated classroom information on our Walnut Creek Intermediate School website at: www.walnutcreeksd.org/wci
Sincerely,

Mrs. Rita Zigas-Brown, Instrumental Director
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